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3 February 2025 

Commencement of appointment of new Chief Justice, the Honourable 

Richard Niall 

 
Further to the Supreme Court's announcement on 17 December 2024, we note the Honourable 

Richard Niall is officially commencing his appointment from today, 3 February 2025 as the Chief 

Justice of the Supreme Court of Victoria 

Chief Justice Niall succeeds Chief Justice Anne Ferguson and will be the third chair of the Judicial 

Commission Board. To learn more about the Commission's board, please visit our About 

Us page. 

Please see the Supreme Court's announcement of new Chief Justice for further information 

regarding the appointment.  

https://www.judicialcommission.vic.gov.au/about-us/#3e6c60dc-0482-4ce8-8694-b1bd61353bb1
https://www.judicialcommission.vic.gov.au/about-us/#3e6c60dc-0482-4ce8-8694-b1bd61353bb1
https://www.supremecourt.vic.gov.au/news/chief-justice-appointed

